
Life Or Death

Christianity differs from all other religions in that it does not deal in
half measures. It is an ‘either-or’ religion. You are either spiritually
alive or dead.

World War II A Religious War

World War II war rooted in the religious conflict existing between Roman
Catholicism and Protestantism since the Reformation.

The Catholic Church And Economics
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Opposition of the Catholic church to capitalism has its roots in the Catholic
consciousness of the fact that the feudal hegemony of the Catholic church was
broken up by the combined power of capitalism and the Protestant Reformation.

The Hierarchical Structure Of Roman
Catholicism

The fundamental concept of authority in the Roman Catholic church is rooted
in its hierarchical structure, which is as coherent and immutable as a
pyramid. Other institutions outside it may come and go; but the table of
basic values of the church of Rome never changes or evolves.
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The Nature Of Roman Catholicism

The Roman Catholic Church’s attitude towards economics, education, medicine,
its peculiar ‘moral’ code and finally, its relation to the concept of Anti-
Christ.

The Root Of Antisemitism

Foreword from the Webmaster:

As Christians, we should not support Zionist Antichrist Israel, but neither
should we hate the Jews as a people! The Apostle Paul loved his people the
Jews and went out of his way to preach the Gospel to them. I believe all
antisemitism comes from non-Christians, those who don’t know true salvation
by grace in Jesus Christ.

This article is from the Converted Catholic Magazine of which former Roman
Catholic priest, Leo Herbert Lehmann (also known as L.H. Lehmann) is the
editor. It was first put online in PDF format by the LutheranLibrary.org.

IT HAS BEEN ESTIMATED that after the war the Jewish people in Europe, as a
result of wholesale slaughter by the Nazi-Fascists, will be so reduced in
numbers that they will never recover from their losses. Germany, even if it
loses 20 percent of its population, can make up for its losses in another
generation. But not the Jews.

This wholesale extermination of a people in the twentieth century, simply
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because of their religious background, is something that both Protestants and
Catholics have much to be concerned about. For anti-Semitism is a religious
problem, intimately bound up with the most fundamental belief of Christians.
It stems from the death of Christ, the central and essential point of
Christian soteriology. It is only in Protestant countries since the
Reformation that Jews have ceased to be regarded as the ‘scapegoat’ for the
responsibility and blame in connection with the crucifixion of Jesus Christ.
Even in the United States, while the ruthless slaughter of Jews has been
taking place in Europe, the Catholic press has kept up this accusation that
the Jews killed Christ — as the picture (below), syndicated by the American
Catholic hierarchy’s official N.C.W.C. News Service, shows. Implicit in this
false accusation is an “explanation” of the horrors being meted out to Jews
in Nazi-occupied Europe at that time.

It must seem impossible to Jews, and to Christians themselves if they give
time to consider it, that the same death of Christ on the cross could bring
the inestimable gift of salvation to one section of the human race, and at
the same time be made the curse of another. Yet it has been officially



pronounced by the Popes of Rome for centuries that the death of Christ
forever made the Jews actual slaves of Christians whom the death of Christ
made free. Here is how the great Pope Innocent III, and other popes for
centuries after him, put it:1

“Although Christian piety tolerates the Jews, whose own fault commits them to
perpetual slavery… they must not be allowed to remain ungrateful to us in
such a way as to repay us with contumely for favors and contempt for our
familiarity… As they are reprobate slaves of the Lord, in whose death they
evilly conspired (at least by the effect of the deed), let them acknowledge
themselves as slaves of those whom the death of Christ made free.”

It must first be asked, is this true Christian teaching? Did Christ so plan
that one part of the human race would be saved and made free and another part
be made the slaves of those thus freed — all by one and the same act of his
saving work? This teaching was dogmatized into the history of Europe by the
Popes of Rome up till the time of the Protestant Reformation, and is the root
cause of the slaughter of millions of innocent Jewish people that has taken
place under Nazi-Fascist domination of Europe during the past five years. It
must further be remembered that this ruthless slaughter was carried out by
the Nazi-Fascist regimes to which the Vatican allied itself by solemn
concordats — and to which it remains allied to this date. But it is not, and
could never be, true Christian teaching.

The Protestant Reformation, out of which came democratic freedoms and
equality before God of all human beings, put an end to this Roman Catholic
teaching and established it so that the Jews, even while remaining Jews by
race and religion, are the equal of Christians in their right to life,
liberty and the pursuit of happiness. It is thus that Jesus Christ himself
would have it, so that by justice, equality, love and kindness, the Jews
might eventually be led to accept Jesus Christ as their Savior. Christ
himself was born a Jew and all his apostles and followers were Jews. He was
put to death by Roman soldiers after sentence by a Roman judge. The priests
of the Jewish religion — who played politics with the officials of the Roman
government over the heads of their people, much as the Vatican does today —
conspired to have Jesus put to death by the Romans. “It is not lawful for us
to put any man to death,” they told Pilate (John 18:31). But the Jewish
people had no more to do with it than the Roman Catholic people in America
have had to do with the political intrigues of the Vatican with Hitler,
Mussolini, Franco and other Fascist dictators.

Saint Paul was a Jew, though he claimed Roman citizenship. He taught no such
doctrine that Jews were the slaves of Christians because they conspired in
the death of Christ. In his desire to bring all to Christ he declared (Gal.
3:28): “There is neither Jew nor Greek, there is neither bond nor free, there
is neither male nor female: for ye are all one in Christ Jesus.” But that was
before the Romans took over control of the Christian church and established
their juridical concepts of ‘interdict’, ‘delict,’ and hierarchical
authority.

Jesus Christ died to save all who truly accept him as Savior. He died to set
all men free, and by his death could have enslaved no one. No true Christian,



grateful for having been made free himself by the death of Christ, could ever
bring himself to believe that the act that made him free made his Jewish
neighbor his slave. But it is only in predominantly Protestant countries that
Jews have been able to exercise their equal rights with Christians before the
law.

The solution of the problem of anti-Semitism awaits official recognition of
similar rights for Jews from the Roman Catholic church and governments of
Roman Catholic countries.

1. cf. Migne, Patrologia, Vol. 27, p. 1291. For other decrees of the Popes
against the Jews, see our pamphlet: “How the Popes Treated the Jews.”
[Available from LutheranLibrary.org —Ed]↩

The Real Catholic Church Of Christ

Nothing has contributed more to discredit belief in God and the redemptive
work of Christ than this attempt of Roman Catholic theologians to prove their
dogmas by their trick syllogistic reasoning. It has driven many to atheism or
complete agnosticism. Worst of all, it has caused many millions of well-
intentioned and sincere seekers after God to lapse into religious
indifferentism.

Jezebel Abroad In America

Much idolatry is flaunted in the faces of Christians today. Pictures of
people suppliant before images abound in the secular press, and on tens of
thousands of movie screens idolatrous displays and worshiping before images
have become the regular diet of the American public.Paganization of the life
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of a people is a gradual process. Satan does not make his initial attack in
the open.

Fake Relics And Miracles

II Thess. 2:9-11) warned of this “working of Satan with all power and signs
and lying wonders, and with all deceivableness of unrighteousness in those
that perish… And for this cause God shall send them strong delusion, that
they should believe a lie.”

Is The Catholic Confessional A Cause
Of Crime?

By Joseph Zacchello

This article is from a PDF file on LutheranLibrary.org written in 1944. It
was published by The Converted Catholic Magazine and edited by former Roman
Catholic priest, Leo Herbert Lehmann. If you see the word “recently,” just
think it was recent relative to 1944. But I believe the subject of this
article is still relevant today. If you’ve seen the film, “The Godfather,” I
think you know what I mean.
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Joseph Zacchello is a former Roman Catholic priest born in Italy in 1917. You
can read his interesting life story and conversion to Christ from Roman
darkness on, The Priest Who Found Christ.

After studying the Bible for the first time in my life after hearing the
Gospel in 1971, one of the things I rejoiced in was not having to confess my
sins to a Catholic priest in the confessional box! Jesus is my High Priest!
The Bible says,

If we confess our sins, he is faithful and just to forgive us our sins, and
to cleanse us from all unrighteousness. – 1 John 1:9

MANY WERE STARTLED by the statistics from official Catholic sources in The
Converted Catholic Magazine for January showing the abnormally high
percentage of Roman Catholics in our jails and penitentiaries, as well as the
disproportionate number of Catholics among young people arrested in New York
as juvenile delinquents. Persistent Catholic propaganda by radio, press and
pulpit had almost convinced Protestant Americans that all the crime in
America was the result of our “Godless” American public schools, and that
few, if any, Roman Catholics ever went to jail.

It is too much to expect that Catholic propagandists will publicize their own
crime statistics and allow their Catholic people to find out who or what is
responsible for the abnormally high rate of crime among Catholics.

There are priests in the Catholic church who place the blame on the fact that
nuns are made the moral teachers of youth in Catholic schools. Nuns, they
say, because of their self-repressive, ascetic training are not fitted to
teach and prepare Catholic children to face the real facts of life. Nuns
regard every thought of sex, for example, as a mortal sin and feel guilty
themselves even when they look at the nude image of Christ on the crucifix.
But these days, when children have so many ways of discovering the facts of
sex for themselves outside school, the influence of the nuns in this regard
may be largely discounted.

In the January issue of The Converted Catholic Magazine, Mr. Lehmann points
to the unethical teaching of the Catholic Church on theft and robbery as a
possible cause of the high rate of crime among Catholics. This teaching,
which gives the reasons that excuse from theft, should not be underestimated
since, as he proves on good authority, more than 50% of all crimes among
youth are connected with thievery. But such explanations are merely partial
and still leave us to find some underlying cause in the Catholic church’s
whole moral system of the alarming rate of crime among Catholics. This root
cause is the Catholic practice of confession, one of the seven ‘sacraments’
or foundation-stones upon which the entire superstructure of Roman
Catholicism is built.

Protestants oppose the Roman Catholic confessional because it is a purely
Roman invention, is contrary to scripture teaching, and was never taught or
practiced by Christ or his apostles. But few, if any, have ever brought to
light its evil effects in social and moral matters. These evil consequences
flow from the fact that Roman Catholics are taught to believe that the
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priest, a mere man, has the power to absolve them from their sins, on the
simple condition that they tell their sins in secrecy to him in the
confession-box, and promise to perform a simple ‘penance’ that he imposes.
The following should be noted with regard to the practice of confession:

1. The priest is a real judge.
2. He himself can forgive, or withhold forgiveness, of every kind, degree and
number of crimes at his own discretion;
3. There are no witnesses;
4. The sinner is his own accuser;
5. No record of the proceedings is kept; a guarantee in fact is given the
sinner that absolute secrecy will be observed;
6. No public jail sentence or fine is imposed, only a few minutes of prayers
and a verbal promise of reform;
7. By this procedure all effects of the crimes confessed are destroyed and
the criminal instantly made “holy” and a good citizen again.
8. This secret process of forgiveness and hiding of crimes may be
accomplished again and again as long as the sinner conforms to the
regulations set forth above and as laid down in Catholic Canon Law.

Canon 888 says:

“The priest has to remember that in hearing confessions he is a judge.”

Again Canon 872:

“For the hearing of confessions there is required in the priest not only the
power of orders [the priesthood] but also a juridical investment.”

As to the power of the priest as judge in confession, Canon 870 says:

“In the confessional the minister has the power to forgive all crimes
committed after baptism.”

The Council of Trent (Sess. VL. Chap. 7.D.B. 799) decreed that the priest not
only forgives sins in confession, but has power to destroy them and thus make
of the criminal a perfect citizen and a saint: “The crimes are not only
forgiven but destroyed and the criminal made as a new person — a saint”. To
obtain pardon it is not necessary to be sorry for crimes committed because
they are offenses against society or God, but it is sufficient if the
criminal is sorry for fear he will go to hell forever if he does not confess
them and obtain the forgiveness from the priest in confession. On this point
the Council of Trent (Sess. 14, C.H.) says of the sinner: “It is sufficient
if he is sorry for fear of otherwise burning in hell for all eternity.”

All the decrees of the Council of Trent are binding on Catholics under pain
of anathema and excommunication.

The main reason why crime is high in Catholic nations: Catholics
have no deterrent to crime!

Anyone can understand that this practice of the Catholic confession is no



deterrent to crime, and can easily, in fact, be made an excuse for continuing
in it. Big-time criminals and racketeers, especially, generally can find ways
to circumvent the civil law and its penalties. If they are Roman Catholics
and believe in confession, they have assurance of an easy way of also
escaping punishment in the next life.

Examples are plentiful of such big-time Catholic criminals and racketeers
continuing in crime without any qualms of conscience. ‘Big Tom’ Prendergast
of Kansas City who died recently after release from Federal penitentiary was
one of them. Under his rule, Kansas City was a menace to the morals of young
and old… Brothels flourished openly and criminal gangs enforced his dictates.
Gambling houses were as commonplace as grocery stores, and he himself was the
biggest gambler of his age. Political corruption abounded and Prendergast, as
boss of it all, grew fabulously rich from the wealth that flowed into his
pockets from this underground traffic in crime. Yet, when he died last
January 26, Monsignor Thomas B. McDonald who preached his funeral sermon
after solemn high mass, publicly proclaimed him “a man with a noble heart and
a true friend,” because “he went to mass every morning at 7:30 for 30 years.”

Tom Prendergast, and other Catholic criminals like him, did not fear the
penalties of the civil law, because he could escape them by bribing and
corrupting judges and officers of the law whom he himself had appointed. As a
Catholic, however, he feared the tortures of hell in the next life. But he
was assured by his church’s teaching that he could also escape God’s
punishment as long as he went to confession regularly, told his crimes to the
priest and said he was sorry merely because he was afraid of going to hell.
He was further assured that he could continue his life of crime with impunity
as long as he made sure of having a priest to absolve him before he died and
to say masses afterwards for his soul in Purgatory.

Mayor Hague of Jersey City is another of many examples of ‘devout’ Catholic
political bosses and racketeers who escape the punishment of the civil law by
bribery and corruption, and at the same time have the assurance from their
church’s teaching that they can also escape God’s punishment in the next life
by obtaining pardon regularly from their priests in confession.

Why then should Catholic parents wonder if their wayward children, trained to
confession in a Catholic school, refuse to heed their admonitions?
Forgiveness may be had in confession without any expression of sorrow to
their parents. Nor should a Catholic wife wonder how her husband can remain
unfaithful, even after going many times to the priest to tell him the details
of his unfaithfulness. Each time his sin is blotted out and he again becomes
the ideal husband — all by merely confessing to the priest and saying a few
‘Hail Mary’s’ as a ‘penance.’

Should we wonder why there are so many Catholic criminals? Perhaps we should
wonder why there are not many more. That there are not many more may be due
to the fact that not all ‘judges’ sit in confession-boxes, but on criminal
court benches and send criminals to jail and penitentiaries, and even to the
electric chair.

We former priests now know what true forgiveness of sins means in Christian



teaching: that God alone forgives sins and with forgiveness comes a complete
change of life. The Catholic practice of confession is merely a recital to a
man of sins committed, with no guarantee of pardon from God, and nothing to
prevent the repetition of the same sins over and over again. In true
Christian teaching, forgiveness of sins is not just the wiping off of old
sins from the soul and then going forth to soil it again with more of the
same sins. It means the gift of a whole new soul, the rebirth to a new life
for the sinner to whom sin becomes abhorrent and who remains sanctified and a
true child of God thereafter. Then the sinner is really saved. He becomes not
only a saint, but also a good citizen. Only this kind of religious teaching
is a real deterrent to crime.

The Catholic Church And Science

Science and Roman Catholicism are essentially antagonistic. The former faces
the untried future with experiment as its only tool and honesty to truth its
only guide. Roman Catholicism fears the future, and is opposed to experiment
and change as revolutionary and destructive of its fixed dogmas and religious
practices.

Catholicism’s Moral Code

A THOROUGH UNDERSTANDING of Roman Catholicism is not possible without a grasp
of the peculiar structure of its system of moral theology. It is the key to
its world wide political power.
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The Roman Catholic Church And The
Bible

This article is from a PDF file on LutheranLibrary.org. It was published by
The Converted Catholic Magazine and edited by former Roman Catholic priest,
Leo Herbert Lehmann.

1. The Bible And The People

THE OFFICIAL ATTITUDE of the Roman Catholic Church, concerning the Bible is a
puzzle to most people and needs clarification for all fair-minded Christians.
This attitude is so hesitant and contradictory that, even on the face of it,
one cannot help concluding at once that the Roman church would be very much
more at ease if the Bible never existed at all. Certainly, it would make
things easier for the Roman Catholic church in our day if the Bible could
still be kept from the people as it was in the Middle Ages.

But the Church of Rome is now faced with the fact that no other book in the
world is so easy of access to everyone. Since the Protestant Reformation the
Bible has been translated into every known language, and has flooded every
nation on the face of the earth. This worldwide distribution of the Bible,
however, has been exclusively the work of Protestants, and meets with actual
opposition from the Roman Catholic church in Roman Catholic countries. The
Gideons alone have freely distributed as many Bibles as would reach, if
placed end to end, from Albany to New York City.

2. Effect On Protestants Who Become Catholics

Every Protestant, clergyman or layman, who joins the Roman church, must
solemnly swear to God, with his hand upon the very Bible itself, as follows1

“I, N. N., having before me the holy Gospels which I touch with my hand, and
knowing that no one can be saved without that faith which the Holy, Catholic,
Apostolic, Roman Church holds, believes and teaches, and against which I
grieve that I have greatly erred… I now with sorrow and contrition for my
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past errors, profess that I believe the Holy Catholic, Apostolic, Roman
Church to be the only true Church established on earth by Jesus Christ, to
which I submit myself with my whole soul. I reject and condemn all that she
rejects and condemns, and I am ready to observe all that she commands me…
“I believe in the authority of the Apostolic and Ecclesiastical Traditions,
and of the Holy Scriptures, which we must interpret and understand only in
the sense which our holy mother the Catholic church has held and does hold…”

In other words, in order to become a Roman Catholic, you must not only
repudiate the true Gospel message, but you also must doubt the very book of
the Gospel itself. On the other hand, Catholics who become Protestants can do
so only by full acceptance both of the Gospels themselves and the message of
salvation therein contained.

3. No Protestant Has Ever Confessed That He Has Become A Catholic
Through The Bible.

Mr. John Moody (founder of Moody’s Investors Service), a layman who became a
Catholic, declared in a review of his book (“The Long Read Home”) in the N.
Y. Herald Tribune, Sept. 3, 1932:

“It was through the writings of St. Thomas Aquinas that I found the way… Then
I made what was for me the surprising discovery that the Catholic Church
alone of all Christian bodies had been teaching for 19 hundred years, and is
still teaching, the only interpretation of the Bible and of the life of
Christ that makes sense.”

On page 78 of his book he confesses that, as a young man, he put his Bible on
a shelf where it remained unopened ever after.

It is the same with other Protestants of note who have yielded with fanfare
to the authority of the Pope in preference to the authority of the Word of
God. In the writings of Cardinal Newman, G. K. Chesterton, Arnold Lunn, Rev.
Seldon Delaney and others who have been used so aggressively by the Roman
Church in America to propagandize its teachings, you will find that the Bible
was never their guide to Rome.

On the other hand:

Every Catholic priest and layman who is converted to Protestantism confesses
that he found the way through the Bible.

Such, for instance, was the case with Rev. Charles Chiniquy, the famous
French Canadian priest who left the Roman Church after 25 years of honest
effort to teach Christ. He brought his entire congregation with him into the
light of Evangelical Christianity, and for 40 more years after labored with
great zeal and brought tens of thousands of Roman Catholics to accept Christ
through the Bible and to renounce the unwarranted claims of the Pope of Rome.

In fact, Father Chiniquy and his congregation broke with the church of Rome
expressly because of its attitude towards the Bible. In the name of his
congregation he drew up, as a test, an act of submission to the Bishop of



Hlinois, conditioned only on the truth of the Bible and the Commandments of
God, as follows:

“My Lord Bishop Smith:
We, French Canadians of Illinois, want to live and die in the Holy Catholic
Church, out of which there is no salvation; and to prove this to your
Lordship, we promise to obey the authority of the Church according to the
Word and Commandments of God as we find them expressed in the Gospel of
Christ.”

The Bishop refused to accept this form of submission. “Take away,” he said,
“the words, Word of God and Gospel of Christ, or I will punish you as a
rebel.” Upon the refusal of Father Chiniquy to do so, the Bishop replied:
“You can therefore no longer be a Catholic priest.” (See Forty Years in the
Church of Christ, p. 44, by Father Chiniquy). He had committed the
unpardonable sin of judging the Church by the Bible and not the Bible by the
Church.

The Rev. James A. O’Connor, also a former priest, labored in New York City
after his conversion as a teacher of New Testament Christianity. He founded
Christ’s Mission and led over 150 priests and thousands of Catholic lay
people to renounce the errors of Rome and to accept Christ at his Word as
found in the Gospel. Protestants, after they become Catholics, do not bother
about the Bible but teach and preach the dogmas of Rome about
transubstantiation, indulgences, purgatory, papal infallibility, worship of
the saints and the Virgin Mary — none of which are to be found in the Bible.

4. Contradictions

It will be noted in the first place, that the Roman Church has actually
decreed as an article of faith, that the Bible — from Genesis to Revelation —
is the actual Word of God. Yet, the individual is made to swear, on the Bible
itself, that he will not take God at His Word! He is blasphemously made to
swear that he will take the word of a man instead!

Furthermore, according to the Decrees of the Council of Trent, a Catholic is
solemnly bound to interpret the Bible only according to the unanimous consent
of the Fathers. Now, if you are too ignorant, too unintelligent, to
understand the plain wording of Matthew, Mark, Luke and John when they speak
directly for Jesus Christ, how can you be expected to understand Tertullian,
Jerome, Augustine, etc., who had no contact with Jesus Christ, and who are
far more obscure than the Evangelists? But even apart from this, there is no
such thing as “the unanimous consent of the Fathers.” They all differed
greatly in their interpretations of the texts of the Gospel, and their
writings fill more than 200 large volumes!

5. Harmful Mixture Of Roman Catholic Tradition With Scripture

This “tradition” is nothing else but the shameful process by means of which
the Papacy built up its great power over the nations of Europe. This
poisonous concoction, however, comes first in everything Catholics are forced
to believe and practice. None of it — the mass, indulgences, purgatory,



mariolatry, fish in place of lamb chops on Fridays — is found in the New
Testament. But a Catholic is condemned to hell if he does not believe and
practice them all, whereas there is no need for him to know and believe in
Jesus Christ as the sole mediator between God and Man. He is taught to
believe instead, that the priest is the mediator between God and man.

Recently, in America particularly, Roman Catholics boast of the “permission”
allowed them to read the Bible (i.e. only the approved Roman Catholic
version). This has been forced upon the Catholic church, in democratic
countries, by the outcry of Protestants against the historical denial of the
Bible in the Catholic church down through the centuries. But like so many
other seemingly Protestant innovations in the Roman church, this reading of
the Bible is only “tolerated” and for the time being. Even this “permission”
is limited. Catholics must read only a Papal version of God’s word, and give
it only the convenient interpretation which is explained for them in the
footnotes! It is like handing a thirsty person a glass of fresh water into
which has been poured a poisonous concoction.

The grasp of the Bible and its distortion by the Roman church have been the
means by which the Papacy attained its unwarranted power over peoples and
nations. By this means it has subdued its people and kept them ignorant. It
guarantees absolute obedience of the people to the priests and hierarchy. As
the extravagant Romanist Bloy bluntly puts it:

“My first duty is obedience. But Jesus has told me to obey the Pope, and that
is enough for me.”

The true Christian takes Christ at his word when he says:

“Come unto Me all ye that labor and are heavy laden, and I will give you
rest… Take My yoke upon you and learn of Me…”

And it was Peter — whom Roman Catholics claim was their first Pope, —
speaking for the other apostles, who assured his Master:

“To whom shall we go? Thou hast the words of eternal life.” — John 6:68.

1. From the Rituale Romanum — official Roman ritual-book used by priests in
administering the sacraments.↩

The Bondage Of Doing
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Salvation is from Christ alone, through faith in God’s Word alone, due to
God’s grace alone. Abraham believed God and it was counted to Abraham for
righteousness.

Poisoning The Catholic Bible With
Anti-Semitism

The popes of Rome , the Vatican and the Jesuits want you to think New World
Order conspiracy is “Judaeo-Masonic” to deflect blame away from themselves!

How The Popes Treated The Jews by Leo
H. Lehmann

The popes of Rome are the primary sources of antisemitism. True Bible
believing Christians do not hate the Jewish people but neither should we
support Zionism.
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